
NOTICE REGARDING EMERGENCY PROCEDURES 

FOR DIVISIONS PR-A AND PR-B  

 

 Due to the COVID-19 emergency, effectively immediately and until further notice, the 

Probate and Guardianship divisions of the Circuit Court will observe the following procedures: 

• All ex parte hearings are suspended.  Routine ex parte matters may be submitted to the 

Court via email or regular mail and will be considered as expeditiously as possible. 

• All other proceedings shall be conducted remotely using telephonic or other suitable 

electronic means. 

• Counsel should contact the Judicial Assistants to schedule or reschedule hearings as 

appropriate. 


